
BLACK HORSE PIKE REGIONAL SCHOOL DISTRICT  

BOARD OF EDUCATON FINANCE COMMITTEE  

MINUTES 

DECEMBER 2, 2012 

 

Jay McMullin, Pat Wilson, Bill Murray 

Anthony Tarsatana, Dr. Brian Repici, Mike Cesaro, Evan Palmer 

 

 

1. 2015 – 2016 Audit Review – Mike Cesaro and Evan Palmer reviewed the audit 

with the committee.  There were no finding found, just some suggestions made 

going forward.  They will present to the whole board on December 15, 2016 

 

2. Championship Jackets - Dr. Repici asked Mike Cesaro if the district is able to 

purchase championship jackets.  Mike said championship jackets are not 

considered part of a “thorough and efficient education” and the district is not able 

to purchase these jackets out of its budget. 

 

3. 2017-2018 Budget – Dr. Repici discussed items in the future budget such as the 1:1 

initiative.  He also mentioned a concern about the availability of funds for capital 

projects next year. 

 

4. Dr. Repici asked board members about booster clubs and oversight.  It was decided 

to get legal and auditor advice to help with policy review and implementation. 

 


